TOWN OF PLATTEKILL
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 
April 6, 2022
Time – 7:00 PM
SALUTE TO THE FLAG: 

Supervisor Salemo opened the meeting with a salute to the American Flag.  
ROLL CALL: 
The following Town Board Members were present: 

Supervisor Salemo

Councilman Castillo Jr.

Councilman Depew
The following Town Board Members were absent: 

Councilman Matthews
Councilman Farrelly
PUBLIC HEARING:
· None

MINUTES:

· Supervisor Salemo made a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes for March 16, 2022 Town Board Meeting.

Seconded by Councilman Depew
On the vote: All Ayes

· Supervisor Salemo made a motion to accept the minutes for the March 16, 2022 Town Board meeting.
Seconded by Councilman Depew
On the vote: All Ayes

ADDITIONS:
· Broadhead Solar
Noel Swanson approached the Town Board asking them if they reviewed will authorize the signing of two agreements, the Storm Drainage maintenance agreement and the Conservation agreement?
Supervisor Salemo stated the she had spoken with the Town Engineer and his recommendation was for the Town not to be the holder of the Conservation agreement.  It would be typical for a non-profit organization to be the holder of the agreement.

Supervisor Salemo made a motion not to approve the signing of the Conservation agreement.
Seconded by Councilman Depew

On the vote: All Ayes

Noel Swanson asked if the Board to consider the Storm Water Agreement.  

Supervisor Salemo didn’t see any issues with this agreement and asked the Board members if they had any questions or concerns.

There were no questions from Board members.  

Supervisor Salemo made a motion to approve the Storm Water agreement.   
Seconded by Councilman Castillo Jr. 

On the vote: All Ayes

The Board members recommended going through the Town Engineer to execute the agreement.
Supervisor Salemo will sign the agreement.

PUBLIC INPUT: 

Supervisor Salemo opened Public Input at 7:08pm.

· Nancy Gilman approached the Board asking them to confirm Broadhead Solar will be providing privacy fencing and landscaping around the solar farm as originally agreed to.  Gilman presented the Board with the original letter stating what is to be supplied.  She requested Arborvitae Trees, and asked Noel Swanson for healthy trees. 

Noel Swanson commented Broadhead solar will meet the commitment for adding the fencing and landscaping materials per the original agreement.

Councilman Depew asked for copy of letter and agreed to include a copy of the letter with these meeting minutes.  Letter to the Town of Plattekill Planning Board Dated October 28,2020.
· Cindy Delgado asked the Board members for the reason why Katherine Beinkafner was not reappointed to the Town’s Planning Board committee.  Ms. Beinkafner was highly qualified for the position and had 14 years of experience.  
Supervisor Salemo stated she did not join the Town until after this decision had been made so she differed to the Board members to comment.  

Councilman Depew stated that Beinkafner’s term was up, the Board met and decided to go in a different direction for the betterment of the Town.  Following this the Board reviewed the current applicants on file and found a qualified individual.
Delgado asked why not advertise?  She does not agree with the way the Town Board is doing this.

· Annette Laskowsky also expressed her concerns about the process
She said the Board notified Ms. Beinkafner that she was not being reinstated on January 11th, a new application was submitted on the 14th and the new appointment came on 19th. This is not what was originally described to her.  If the Board had advertised this, Ms. Laskowsky stated, there is a chance you could have found someone better.  By not advertising it limits opportunities for other members of the community.
Councilman Depew commented the date dates above don’t not accurately represent the entire process. 

The Board asked if Annette Laskowsky if she was interested in one of the positions.  She first stated that she was not.  Then stated she would submit her name to be considered for open positions for the both the Planning and Zoning Boards.
The Town Board members encouraged her to do so.

Council Depew stated again the Town Board makes every effort to make decisions that are in the best interest of the town.  These may not always be the most popular decisions.

Ms. Laskowsky stated the process is the problem.  She wants to be able to track the process, where is the letter.  How does someone get selected?  

Supervisor Salemo end the conversation stating Ms. Laskwosy’s comments are duly noted and ask to give others the opportunity to speak.

· Nancy Gilman asked the Town Board to consider lowering the speed limit to 35 mph in the center of Town, specifically on Route 32.  
Councilman Depew stated the Town did reach out to the Department of Transportation back in 2015 and it was not deemed feasible at that time.

Highway Superintendent Wager stated the State will need to do a traffic survey. 
The Town Board agreed to reach out to the Department of Transportation again.

· Annette Laskowsky asked the Board if anything is being done about Earth Day.  
Councilman Depew recommended she visit the Town Libraries Facebook page.  The library will be having several activities for Earth Day.

· Plattekill Fire Department member, Robert Jackson, asked the Town Board members what the Town plans to do with the COVID monies (ARPA funds)?  Mr. Jackson requested some of the funds be distributed to the Fire Departments.  
Supervisor Salemo said the Board will be meeting to discuss the distribution of the funds.  

Supervisor Salemo wants to work together with the local Fire Departments and the County to support the needs of the Fire Departments.

Supervisor Salemo is in the process of meeting with the Commissioners for each of the Departments with the hope to bring them together as a whole.

Mr. Jackson wanted the Board to know the Fire Departments never shut down during COVID.

Councilman Depew stated that he understands the difficulties the Fire Departments are faced with.  He would like to see all departments, Police, Fire, and Highway departments get together to communicate the needs for all.
Supervisor Salemo reiterated that she is working together with the Departments to communicate and collaborate the ideas/needs for all three departments. 

· Supervisor Salemo made a motion to close Public Input at 7:44 p.m.
Seconded by Councilman Depew

On the vote: All Ayes

REPORTS: 

· Nothing presented.

OLD BUSINESS:

· Innovation Homes Drainage District – Set Public Hearing Date 4/20/2022
Counselman Depew read the public notice for Innovation Homes Drainage District and made a motion to approve having a public hearing to take place on April 20, 2022 at 7:00pm.

Seconded by Supervisor Salemo

On the vote: All Ayes

A copy of the letter is available at the Town Clerk’s office.

· Award Mowing Bid

Supervisor Salemo made a motion to accept the bid and award of the Town of Plattekill properties to Dick’s Landscaping at a rate of $540 per week.
Seconded by Councilman Depew

On the vote: All Ayes

· Award Hay Bid

Highway Superintendent Wager stated no bids were received for the haying of the fields.  Highway Superintendent Wager stated that this work will be taken care of in house by the Highway department.
· Summer Camp

Recreation Director Kim Way asked the Board to consider splitting 5-week Summer Camp into 5 individual 1 week sessions.  Currently the cost of camp is $550.  Kim Way is asking this to be split into individual weeks at $110 per week.  Ms. Way stated parents are asking for this.  
Councilman Depew stated that this could be a potential nightmare managing this with staffing etc.  

Ms. Way stated that currently there are only 4 applicants for councilor positions and 4 sign-ups for children for attending the camps.

Ms. Way stated the Town is expecting 100 children to sign up.

Supervisor Salemo suggested the Board be open to Kim Way’s suggestion for split weeks.  The Town needs to be more flexible in these times.
Councilman Depew requested Kim Way to put together a proposal on how the spit sessions could work.

Ms.Way agreed to make up a proposal to present to the Board for review before the next meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Appointment to Planning Board

Supervisor Salemo made a motion to appointed George Hickey to the Town of Plattekill Planning Board.  
Seconded by Councilman Castillo Jr.

On the vote:  All Ayes

Town Clerk Donna Hedrick swore George Hickey into his new position.

· Appointment to Zoning Board
Supervisor Salemo appointed Helene Dembroski to the Town of Plattekill Zoning Board

Seconded by Councilman Depew

On the vote: All Ayes
Town Clerk Donna Hedrick swore Helene Dembroski into her new position.

· Expand the Parking at the Town Park
Councilman Depew asked Highway Superintendent Robert Wager about possibility of expanding the parking lot at the Town Park.  Councilman Depew wanted to know what the process would be.  

Highway Superintendent Wager suggested they meet at the park to better understand the request.  
Councilman Depew agreed to set a time for the meeting.
TRANSFERS
· Transfer – Police Vehicle Insurance

Supervisor Salemo made a motion to transfer funds from Contingent account line A1990.400 in the amount of $125.00 to Unallocated Insurance line A1910.400 in the amount of $125.00.  The reason for the transfer is to cover the 2022 increased cost for new police vehicle.

Seconded by Councilman Depew
On the vote: All Ayes

Notice of Appropriation Transfer was read by Supervisor Salemo 
This was to transfer funds from Contingent account line A1990.400 in the amount of $125.00 to Unallocated Insurance line A1910.400 in the amount of $125.00.  The reason for the transfer is to cover the 2022 increased cost for new police vehicle.
Seconded by Councilman Depew

On the vote:  All Ayes 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
· Personnel 

Supervisor Salemo made a motion to adjourn the Town Board Meeting at 8:08 pm to enter into an Executive session.

Seconded by Councilman Depew
On the vote: All Ayes

Supervisor Salemo made a motion to resume the Town Board meeting at 8:38 pm

Seconded by Councilman Depew
On the vote: All Ayes

VOUCHERS:
· Councilman Depew reviewed the Voucher Detail report Dated April 6, 2022 which includes:

The A-General Fund amount of
$38,221.29

The DA-Highway Fund amount of
$21,570.45

For a Grand Total amount of
$59,791.74
Councilman Depew made a motion to accept the vouchers, recognizing that the Audit Committee has reviewed the claims and found them acceptable for payment. 

Seconded by Supervisor Salemo
On the vote: All Ayes
ADJOURNMENT: 

Supervisor Salemo made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:39 pm
Seconded by Councilman Castillo Jr.
On the vote: All Ayes 
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